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The Winning Scarecrow 
made by 

The Carr Family



I’m enjoying a glass of very good
white wine, marveling that its
grapes were grown and the wine
produced just a few hundred
yards from where I live in
Horspath. Louise and llir Kebej
started Sunnyhill vineyard in 2014

on a south facing slope off the Cuddesdon Road, initially planting 2500 vines.
Ilir tells me that he learnt about organic wine growing from his family in Albania
and that this is the reason the wine tastes so good -they don’t use any
chemicals at all. I can tell that from tasting the wine. Its taste is fresh and pure
and very different from many English wines that I’ve tasted. The vineyard is a
very friendly family business with Louise, Ilir and their three children doing all
the work. “We’re living the good life”, says Ilir and it certainly seems idyllic if
not hard work. The family have planted another 2500 vines and 250 apple
trees since 2014; they hand pick and hand press the grapes, bee hives are
kept in the orchard and they have a herd of alpacas. They make white wine,
red wine, a limited edition of a Christmas Rose`wine, sparkling cider and they

produce their own honey. Quite
enough to keep the family very busy!
But, on top of all this, they offer
vineyard tours, wine tasting with
lunch, alpaca walking through the
orchards and host special events
such as hen parties. As Christmas
approaches, they are getting ready
for their Christmas Craft Fair on 2nd
and 3rd December, the sale of
Christmas trees and the release of
Oxfordshire Rose`vintage 2021.
There are only 200 bottles so I’m told
you have to get in quick! I’ve already
decided where some of my Christmas
presents are coming from this year!

Sue Rowell - Magazine Reporter

Booking for tours required. Contact
01865361535 or 07909526232

For more information see the website: www.sunnyhillvineyard.co.uk



















































********************************************************************************
Senior Citizens

Premier FilmShow
In November, the Senior Residents

had their first film show in the Hub. It

was a very successful afternoon with

the showing of a whimsical Irish

comedy.

In true tradition during the interval,

ice creams were served, with a choice

of Chocolate or Strawberry by our

own Club Secretary, Jane. Even

though the meeting was poorly

attended, it was noticeable that everyone went home smiling & happy.

The projectionist. Aka Leonora.



Organisers Choice - Great Effort 
The Nursery Special Mention 

The Butcher


